REPORT OF THE PARISH MEETING

HELD ON FRIDAY 21st JANUARY, 2005

AT THE PARISH HALL, WELNEY

Present: 

Cllr.K.Goodger (Chairman of the Parish Council) Mrs. Gillian Shephard M.P., Mrs. V.Spikings and Mr,. D.Pope (District Councillors) Mr.H.Humphrey (County Councillor) Mrs.P.Copeman (Clerk to the Parish Council) and approximately 16 members of the Public.

The Chairman of the Parish Council introduced himself to those present and welcomed everyone to the meeting.  He advised those present that the Parish Council were endeavouring to form a committee from interested parties to formulate a Parish Action Plan, and requested anyone interested to put their names forward.

He then handed over to Mrs. Gillian Shephard MP.  Mrs. Shephard confirmed that this type of meeting was one of a series of similar meetings that she had arranged throughout the constituency in order to try and solve problems.  She then went on to invite questions from those present.

1.  Illegal Shooting.

It was reported that incidents of illegal shooting across the banks on the washes had been experienced and this could be very frightening and dangerous.  It was most prevalent on Friday nights and Saturday mornings.  Mrs. Shephard agreed to speak to the Environment Agency and Mr. Humphrey would investigate the legality of this together with the safety aspects.

2.  Traffic Problems within the Village

Several points were raised under this heading including speedy through Main Street; the possible moving of the 30 mph speed limit along Wisbech Road to take in a larger area; problems with traffic and particularly large lorries speeding along March Road and New Road with particular reference to Sandgate Corner and all the accidents which have happened there recently; any traffic calming measures - possibly additional flashing 30 mph signs on Wisbech Road and March Road;  the problems with the drain situated at the top of New Road which overflows badly in wet weather causing standing water;  safety signs having been installed on the A1101 approaching and leaving the Suspension Bridge - why?

Finally the signs indicating the Wash Road Flooded were discussed at length.

The Parish Clerk agreed to write to Mrs.Shephard setting out these points raised and then she and Mr.Humphrey would look into the problems to see what could be resolved.  Mrs.Shephard felt it would be a good idea if Mr.Eastgate of the Highways office could attend a Parish Council meeting and try and answer our queries.

3.  Council Tax

The question of why Welney appeared to be paying a higher rate of Council Tax was raised.  Mr.Pope explained how the level of Council Tax was arrived at and confirmed that the final figure is based on the Parish Council Precept to the Borough Council.  The Chairman explained that last year the Parish Council had increased their precept to cover costs, but if the Council Tax rose significantly this year then the Parish Council were not to blame because they had precepted for the same sum as last year.

4.  Tips End Village Sign

The question of why there is only one village sign indicating the entrance to Tipsend was raised.  The meeting was advised that the Parish Council had paid for the sign which had been installed on the approach to the village from Welney.  However a resident who lives on the March Road indicated that they would like a sign at their end of the village, and confirmed that they would be prepared to pay for the installation.  Mrs, Shephard requested a letter confirming this and she would then take up the question of a provision of such a sign with Cambridgeshire Highways, as the area where the person lives is actually in Cambridgeshire.

5.  Fly Tipping

The problem of flying tipping within the village was raised and discussed.  It was felt that this will continue to be a problem because the Borough Council charge to take away large items.  The Clerk confirmed that she normally advises the Borough Council when fly tipping is reported and they usually arrange clearance very quickly.

Mrs. Shephard then thanked everyone for their attendance and promised to report back to the Parish Council as soon as she and the District and County Councillors were able to provide further information.

Tea, coffee and biscuits were then served to round off the evening. 

This report was approved and signed as a correct record

ny K.Goodger (Chairman)

at the meeting held on 8th March, 2005.
